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NEIGHBOR 

Green Infrastructure Flooding Mitigation  

 Work is now underway to mitigate flooding in areas of our neighborhood 

that are prone to flooding during heavy rain events.   

 In August 2014, there was terrible flooding across the city, with several areas 

of Pine Hills impacted by three inches of rain in one hour. Neighbors on Ryck-

man Avenue, Hansen Avenue and Elberon Place withstood hardship and 

loss.  The work being done this year is the result of our neighborhood associa-

tion's Flooding Work Group and city officials working together.  The $1.9 mil-

lion project is being fund-

ed with a Green Innova-

tion Grant Program (GIGP) 

award from the New York 

State Environmental Facili-

ties Corporation, funds 

from the NYS Department 

of Environmental Conser-

vation, with the remainder 

coming from the Albany 

Water Board. 

 The improvements will 

provide a green solution, a constructed wetland able to hold back 500,000 gal-

lons of rainfall during a rainstorm. While trees were removed to construct the 

wetland, new trees are being planted. Additionally an underground water de-

tention tank is being built underneath the Babe Ruth Field at Partridge and 

Woodlawn that will be able to detain 750,000 gallons of storm water. The dis-

charge of the storm water from the underground tanks will be controlled by 

computers that will regulate valves and water flow during rainstorms. Both the 

wetlands and the tanks will mitigate flooding and storm water overflows into 

the Beaver Creek watershed, which handles about one-fourth of the city's storm 

water run-off. There will also be improvements to mitigate flooding on Elberon 

Place. Some of the Elberon Place mitigation work was done in August and Sep-

tember while repairing the S Lake sinkhole since contractors were already work-

ing in that area.  

ñLeah Golby, Councilmember 
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-  Support our business & organization members!    - 

Upper Madison Improvement Group (UMIG) Moving Forward  

 

This summer saw a successful and expanded concert series coordinated by Brett 

Sears. We introduced a Game Night with the cooperation of the Pine Hills Branch 

Library in July and because of popular demand it will continue through the end 

of October. DeWitt Park landscaping is almost complete with the addition of a 

sprinkler system, a new tree, and park benches. We plan to add trash receptacles, 

lighting for the Park and APD, continued plantings around the World War II monument, and an early summer sprucing-

up of the Park by supervised by Andy Moat, Landscape Manager at Georgeõs Nursery, Latham. We are grateful for the 

help of neighbor volunteers who have kept the park plantings and trees, and Madison Avenue streetscape, well wa-

tered in this very dry summer. Aimee Allaud, a neighbor and former president of the Melrose Avenue Neighborhood 

Association, coordinates this effort, as well as selecting plants and flowers for the streetscape. The purchase of plants, 

containers, and flowers was made possible with a generous donation from Mr. David Weinraub   (Continued Ĕ)        

  Contact us! 

 

  PineHillsNA@gmail.com 

  

Chris Van Doren - www.stroseapartments.com 

Leah Golby - City Council 

Judy Doesschate - City Council  

Homespun Occasions - www.homespun.biz    

* New to the neighborhood?  

* Issues on your street? 

* Have news for our residents?   
 

Come to a Pine Hills  

Neighborhood Association 

monthly meeting!  
 

Meetings are held  

the 3rd Thursday of the month at 

7pm at the Hanner Center for  

Excellence & Lasallian Mission,  

Lasalle School, 391 Western Ave.  

(unless otherwise noted) 

 

- UPCOMING MEETINGS - 

Programs are subject to change, 

please check our website for updates: 

- pinehillsna.org - 

 

OCTOBER  

Robert Magee 

Director of Buildings and  

Regulatory Compliance  

 

NOVEMBER 

Melissa Gibson 

APD Lieutenant 

 

Roslyn Jefferson 

Member of ACPAC  

(Albany Community Police  

Advisory Committee)  

 

DECEMBER 

No Meeting  

ñ Tree Lightingñ  

  

Dugan Home Partners - 495-9604 

BPO Elks, Lodge 49 - 25 S. Allen 

Guilderland Printing - 2210 Western Ave 

Comprehensive Neuropsychological Services -  490 Western 



(Continued from front) of Brown and Weinraub, PLIC and 2015 

Street Fair funds. We will continue to ôbeautifyõ the streetscape in 

2017.The Pine Hills Film Colony under Artistic Director, Michael V 

Butler, and in cooperation with the Madison Theater launched its 

first series of classic and rarely seen films shown on the second Thurs-

day of each month (see separate article for November and December 

film selections). Michael is currently selecting films and introductory 

material for a new season beginning in early 2017. Many of the 

street banners purchased three years ago with Upper Madison mer-

chant and Street Fair funds need replacing and new ones need to be 

purchased. Officer Joe Acquaviva is coordinating this effort. An up-

dated Upper Madison Business and Services directory is available at 

the kiosk on the corner of West Lawrence and Madison. Phil Hansen, 

a member of the Manning Boulevard Neighborhood Association, 

repainted the kiosk and replaced the broken Plexiglas  (for a second 

time). UMIG members removed graffiti on the Plexiglas. We need to 

update the kiosk map and are exploring other activities ð sidewalk 

sale, a farmersõ market, self-guided walking tours of Pine Hills, and 

classical evenings in DeWitt Park, among others. If you have an idea 

to enhance Upper Madison as a destination and are willing to coor-

dinate its implementation or would like to get actively involved in 

UMIG, contact Marilyn Douglas at med3940@yahoo.com.  
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MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION 

Mail to:  John Hammer, 52 S. Allen St., Albany, NY  12208 

Comments, corrections?  Send to newsletter editor, Jonathan Duda at: duda.consulting@gmail.com 

Membership Dues  

(check one and enclose check payable to:  PHNA) 

 

Ã Household $10 

Ã Student $5 

Ã Senior (65+) $5 

Ã Business or Not-for-Profit Supporter $25 

Ã Business Sponsor $75 

Ã Institution $125 

Or fill out the online application  and  

pay via credit card, go to:   

http://www.pinehillsna.org/membership.php   

Pine Hills Film Colony 

at the Madison Theater 

November 10thñ7:00pm   Broadway Through a Key-hole 

This film is truly a must-see for those who have followed our series of pre-

code movies thus far.  

December 8thñ7:00pm   Tall, Dark and Handsome 

A truly delightful film about a lovable kid, a gangster with a heart of gold 

and the gal who loves him in spite of his rap sheet.         

             - Michael V. Butler, Artistic Director, PHFC 

A Taste of Jamaica in the Pine Hills 

6 questions for Dion and Maurice Reid of  

D & M Jerk Center & Catering 

 

1.  When did you open? December 2015 

 

2.  Where are you two 

from? Kingston/St. Cath-

erine region of Jamaica 

 

3.  How do you find 

your area of the Pine 

Hills to be? It is quiet 

with customers who are 

friendly and not aggres-

sive, òcool and cleanó I 

find them.  

 

4.  Do you find business 

to be slower when students are away? Yes, 

without a doubtébusiness is much slower. 

 

5.  What menu items make you the 

most proud? Our oxtail and jerk 

chicken dishes. 

 

6.  Do you have any plans to grow or 

expand? Yes, we already offer catering 

and would be interested in buying the 

building should it come time to sell. 

Getting Better and Better Each Year 

 Despite a wet start to the day, the Upper Madison Street Fair held on 

September 18th enjoyed another great success. Over 2,500 visitors were 

treated to what sixty -five food and craft vendors, Upper Madison mer-

chants, and not-for-profit -organizations had to offer. An expanded Kids 

Zone kept kids busy throughout the afternoon making beaded necklaces, 

drumming, and messing with sticky, gooey play dough. An eclectic mix of 

musicians and café areas provided a place to enjoy good food and an op-

portunity to chat with neighbors and friends. Many came away with raffle 

prizes, books and more books, and had an opportunity to test their skill at 

chess. A community mural designed by Michael Butler gave children an out-

let for their creative coloring juices. 

 The Fair remains small scale ð a real neighborhood event ð but still, we 

raised over $3,000 from the Fair and with help from our generous sponsors 

ð TRUSTCO Bank, The Point, Junior's, Café Madison, Madison Pour House, 

Honest Weight Food Coop, Times Union, Albany Public Library, All Over 

Albany, The College of St. Rose, Price Chopper Market 32, Tierra Farm's 

Madison Theater, Arlene's Artist Materials, Tierra Farm, Gialanella Family 

Dentistry ð upper Madison improvements and activities. If you have an idea 

for a Fair activity and you are willing to coordinate its implementation or 

want to get actively involved in next yearõs Fair, email Anne Savage at:  

savageanne@gmail.com.  


